Parkside at Woodbridge HOA

Minutes of the July 2013 HOA Meeting   
July 30, 2013, at Carolyn’s home
Minutes taken by Carolyn Kitchens
Present
· Mike Gordon – Kappes Miller Management  mgordon@kappesmiller.com
· Carolyn Kitchens – HOA Treasurer
· Brent Best – (accepted Board position at the meeting)
· Win Chang Liu (welcome, new owner of 18878 NE 67th Way #104

· Barry Serrano

· Fergus Stewart (former HOA President)
Mike opened the meeting at 6:00pm.
Fergus has sold his townhome, so has resigned his Board position;                                                       Carolyn will ask Fergus for building blueprints 
Brent Best accepted one of the two open Board positions; critical for our association to continue business as usual, as we must have at least two owners on the Board

May/June financial statement
We contributed to the reserve, and remain up to date on contributions.
We had $82.40 in receivables.
Carolyn signed a check for $8,892.77 for painting down payment to Cooper. We are currently favorable relative to the budget, and have $116K in the reserve.

Landscaping
Barry’s grass: Barry requested that Prograss look at his yard and recommend a fix for his thinning grass: Monte’s suggestion is to thin the trees to allow more sunlight and re-seed as first intervention 
The irrigation upgrades proposal came in from Prograss; Mike will verify rebates before proceeding 
Reserve Study
complete. Mike gave Carolyn a hard copy. He will also sent electronic copy
Building painting
Started this week with pressure washing. Painting scheduled to be completed by the first week of September
Painters would like to install a port-a-potty while the work is being completed; however, it was determined that there are no suitable locations on the premises to accommodate the placement of a port-a-potty.  Mike will suggest bringing one in on the bed of a truck or trailer that is to be removed from the premises at the end of every work day.   
Window cleaning
This will happen after painting is complete. Upstairs windows and skylights only, we will not clean the downstairs windows. Mike will provide us with a notice for unit owners, so that they are not surprised to see someone at their window.
Next meeting
The next meeting will be on Tuesday, August 27, at 6:00pm.
